
Posting NEVI Phase I Locations for JN 217941 

May 21, 2024 

JN 217941 is a statewide project described as the deployment of NEVI funds for charging station 
construction. The funds have already been obligated for this project and it is now at the stage where 
applications for installation of specific locations have been accepted and will be contracted this fall for 
Phase I of the project.  As this program moves forward, MDOT will coordinate with the MPOs on future 
phases.  

Because the funds are already obligated it would be difficult to turn this into a multi-jurisdictional job or 
to split it out into several small jobs. Because of this MDOT negotiated the following process with FHWA 
in order to satisfy the requirements of the TIP.   

The list of locations will be provided in an excel file along with this document.  MDOT asks that the 
following steps be taken by the MPO. 

1. Review the list and determine if there are any NEVI charging locations in your Metropolitan 
Planning Area (MPA). 

2. If there are locations in your MPA please take this information to your next MPO committee 
meetings so that the committee is aware of the project and there is a chance to receive public 
comment. 

3. Please post the information from the spreadsheet on the website where you post you TIP list of 
projects, a place where the public can find it if they are looking for project information. Include 
the information that the charging locations are part of the deployment of NEVI funds for 
charging station construction which is listed in Michigan’s Rural STIP as Job Number 217941, and 
if possible include the link to the STIP page State Transportation Improvement Program (STIP) 
(michigan.gov).   

4. MDOT will inform the affected MPOs if there are any changes to the locations during the 
contracting process.  

Charging station locations that are outside of the MPO MPAs will be posted on the STIP page.  

If you have any questions about this process, please reach out to your SPS program manager or to Don 
Mayle, mayled@michigan.gov. General questions about the NEVI program can be addressed to Niles 
Annelin, AnnelinN@michigan.gov. 

 

  

https://www.michigan.gov/mdot/Programs/Planning/State-Transportation-Improvement-Program
https://www.michigan.gov/mdot/Programs/Planning/State-Transportation-Improvement-Program
mailto:mayled@michigan.gov
mailto:AnnelinN@michigan.gov

